
AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 9th day of May, 2022
  Present                                  Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor
                                             Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
                                             Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman 
                                                    Scott M. Manley, Councilman 

                                                    Anthony R. LoBiondo, Councilman 
Also Present 
           Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



           Lisa M. Vance Ayers, Town Clerk



                        Dawnmarie Busweiler, Deputy Town Clerk 
      Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
· Add on 15B Newburgh Commerce Center – Scannell Access Agreement 
· Add on 15C Newburgh Commerce Center – Scannell Stormwater Management Facility Easement and Maintenance agreement 
5.  POLICE DEPARTMENT: 

     A. Oath of Office Sergeant Clayton Dubois 
          Town Justice Jude Martini administered the Oath of Office to Sergeant Dubois 

     B. Annual IMPACT Computer Software 
          Police Chief Donald Campbell is seeking approval to pay Central Square for the annual 

          IMPACT computer software.  The total amount is $24,238.47, to be taken from 

          account # 3010.5497
            MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve to pay Central Square for the annual

          IMPACT computer software for the total amount of $24,238.47. 

          Motion seconded by Councilman Manley

         VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
          Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. LIFE SAVING AWARD:
     Supervisor Gil Piaquadio presented Balmville School Security Officer Hector Almodovar with 

     a Life Saving Award on behalf of the town for saving a Balmville School 5th Grader who was 
     choking on an orange during lunch. Officer Almodovars quick response, composure and 
     immediate use of the Heimlich Maneuver saved Ariana Miranda’s life. 
7. BOARD APPOINTMENTS:
    Supervisor Gil Piaquadio announced the following Board appointments.  
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· Donna Hopper Rein was appointed to the Zoning Board with a term expiration of 

       December 31, 2024 

· Michael Schreiber was appointed to the Ethics Board with term expiration of 

July 31, 2025

· Robert Browning was appointed to the Ethics Board with a term expiration of 
July 31, 2022
· Zachary Gaydos was appointed to the Assessment Review Board with a term expiration of September 30, 2025
8. ACCOUNTING DEPARTMENT:
    A.  Approval of Audit
             MOTION made by Councilwoman Ruggiero to approve the audit in the amount of  
           $2,687,037.42 plus the prior audit of $1245.38 Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero
          VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      B. Review Status Report and Budget Status Report for April 2022
    MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the Status Report and Budget Status 
    Report for April 2022 Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero
          VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 9. DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS: 
     A. Police Department
          Police Chief Donald Campbell reported the following:

          Canvass letters have gone out for our vacant dispatcher position. We are awaiting the 

          return of all letters and will be conducting interviews before the end of the month. 
          We are accepting applications for two vacant police officer positions. We are attempting 

          to get transfers from other agencies as the next police academy does not start until 

          August. 

         Firearms training was conducted all of last week and today.

         We are coordinating with other town departments for the Memorial Day Parade and 

         Community Day.
           The following year to date statistics were reported

· Calls for Service: 7950
· Case Reports: 1150
· Arrests: 300
· Tickets Issued: 620
· Accident Reports taken: 515
B. Fleet Department
    Highway Superintendent Mark A. Hall Jr. reported that the 2022 Ford Ranger for the Water 

    department has been ordered, along with the 2022 Ford Escape for the Code Compliance 

    Department. The trollies for the Memorial Day Parade are coming in for service. 
C. Highway Department 
     Highway Superintendent Mark A. Hall Jr. reported that mowing starts this week and the leaf 

     and brush bins are now open on Saturday’s. T&L (black top and Level) started this week. The 

     garbage pickup was a success. 
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D. Recreation Department 
     Commissioner of Parks and Recreation James Presutti reported that due to inclement 

     weather some softball games have been cancelled. The basketball courts had some cracks 

     repaired, and the entire court has been sealed.  The court will get painted and stenciled next 

     week. Chadwick Park has been packed with the nicer weather. 
10. RECREATION DEPARTMENT:
      A. Hiring of Seasonal Recreation Aid. 

           Parks and Recreation Commissioner James Presutti is seeking approval to hire Mason 

           Ondreyko as a Seasonal Recreation Aide with a starting date on May 16, 2022 until 

           September 11, 2022. The salary is $17.31 per hour. The hiring is contingent on approval 

           and the completion of fingerprinting, paperwork, drug/alcohol testing. 
         MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve hire Mason Ondreyko as a Seasonal 
         Recreation Aide with a starting date on May 16, 2022 until September 11, 2022 and salary 

         of $17.31 per hour. The hiring is contingent on approval and the completion of 

         fingerprinting, paperwork, drug/alcohol testing. Motion seconded by Councilwoman 

        Greene VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
        Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
        Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
   B. Hiring Part Time Laborer

       Parks and Recreation Commissioner James Presutti is seeking approval to hire Markiss Price 
       as a part time laborer on or after May 16, 2022 to replace Brian McGann. The salary will be 
       $17.31 per hour. The hiring is contingent on approval and the completion of fingerprinting, 

       paperwork, drug/alcohol testing.  
      MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hire Markiss Price as a Part Time 

       laborer with a starting date of May 16, 2022 and salary of $17.31 per hour. The hiring is 

       contingent on approval and the completion of fingerprinting, paperwork, drug/alcohol 

       testing. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
      Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 
      Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C. Desmond Budget Transfer

     Parks and Recreation Commissioner James Presutti is requesting a budget transfer in the 

     amount of $20,000 from account A1990.5499 Contingency to account A7520.5190 Historical 

     Desmond- Other Personal Services. This budget transfer will cover the cost of class 

     instructors for programs held at the Desmond in 2022. 
    MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the budget transfer in the amount of 

    $20,000 from account A1990.5499 Contingency to account A7520.5190 Historical 

    Desmond- Other Personal Services to cover the cost of class instructors for programs held at 

    the Desmond in 2022. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene VOTE: Councilwoman 
    Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – 
    yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

11. ANIMAL CONTROL: T94 Withdrawal Newburgh Veterinary Hospital
       Tracey Carvell of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94 

       account to pay for veterinarian services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital 
       for a total of $1607.67, of which $1023.83 were for feline services and 
       $583.84 were for canine services. 
       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the use of the T-94 account to pay for 
      veterinarian services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for $1607.67 of which $1023.83 
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were for feline services and $583.84 for canine services. Motion seconded by Councilman 
Manley VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 
yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
12. RESOLUTION: Town of Newburgh Recreation /Senior Center
       Presentation on the Recreation/Senior Center  
       Michael J. Lamoreaux presented the Town Board with a Final Study Report Phase, along 

       with renderings. One of the biggest changes from the last presentation is the elimination of 
       the second floor with the running track. There will now be a main level walking track. 

       Mr. Lamoreaux said they had met with the Engineering department several times since the 

       last presentation and that everything presented are only renderings, colors and some  

       details will change.  The budget is on track but cost estimates will be tweaked before going 

       into the final stages. Mr. Lamoreaux went on to list all the features that are in the plans. 
· Two Basketball Courts

· Multi -Purpose Room, Exercise Room and Children’s room

· Removal of exterior bathrooms

· Rear Elevation of the building will have a basement and have storage with a garage door. 

Mr. Lamoreaux then opened up the floor for questions. 

Councilman Ruggiero- Are there going to be Skylights over the Basketball Courts?

Mr. Lamoreaux- No there are no Skylights but that front elevation of the building has 

upper-level windows to let in the natural light. 

Supervisor Piaquadio- Are there going to Cathedral ceilings?

Mr. Lamoreaux- The Windows at the bottom of the roof are 26 ft., that is the height for a typical High School Basketball court. 

Councilman Manley- I know you cannot give us a solid cost estimate but roughly how much was taken off by eliminating the second floor? 

Mr. Lamoreaux- With Eliminating the elevator and making everything on the second floor handicap accessible, roughly 2.5 million was knocked off the cost. But they are still accommodating what was requested by utilizing all of the space. The second floor was being driven by wanting a second floor running track. 
Supervisor Piaquadio- I recall the original cost estimate to be around 7 million and by adding the second floor the cost almost doubled. 

Mr. Lamoreaux- I would like to keep the number starting with a Nine (9), but the cost estimates will be tweaked a few times before we move into the final phases. 
Mr. Hines- You actually gained square footage by eliminating the second floor. 
      Supervisor Piaquadio- I’d like to pay closer to 7 million but we will find the money. 
       A. SEQR Lead Agency Intent

            This resolution of the Town Board determining that proposed Town of Newburgh 
            Recreation/Senior Center project is a Type I Action and providing for Coordinated 
            Review under SEQR.
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             MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the SEQR Lead Agency Intent

             Motion seconded by Councilman Manley VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes;        
             Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo yes; 

             Supervisor Piaquadio – yes Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   

       B. Disbursement of Funds 
            The Town Board is to endorse the disbursement of American Rescue Plan Act Funds 

            totaling $3,000,000. The Town Board has reviewed some requests and determined some 
            that will qualify for the American Rescue Plan Act. Based on distribution guidelines from 
            the US Department of Treasury, the following project has been approved for the use of 
            said funds. Partial costs to supplement building an approximate 35,000 square foot 
            Recreation Building. 
           MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the disbursement of American 

           Rescue Plan Act Funds in the amount of $3,000,000. to be used as partial costs to 
           supplement building an approximate 35,000 square foot Recreation Building. Motion 
           seconded by Councilman Manley VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 
           Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo yes; Supervisor 
          Piaquadio – yes Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
13. ASSESSOR: Tax Certiorari for P.A. Palladino Inc. 
      Attorney Mark Taylor presented a letter from Cathy Drobny, Esquire of E. Stewart Jones, 

      Hacker Murphy regarding the proposed settlement of the tax certiorari for P.A. Palladino 
      Inc. The parcel is located at 274 Rt. 17K (Tax Map No. 86-1-12). The fair market value is 

      $222,500 in 2016 and $248,758 in 2019. The property sold in August 2019 for $150,000
      And the new owner did not file in 2020 or 2021. The proposed settlement discontinues the 
      2016 petition and reduces only the 2019 assessment of the property to an equalized Fair 

      Market Value of $150,000. RPTL 727 is waived and the assessment will be $80,100 for 2020 
      (original assessment in 2020) and all years going forward. 
     MOTION made by Councilwoman Green to accept the proposed settlement of tax 

     certiorari for P.A. Palladino Inc. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo 
     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
     Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
14. LOCAL LAW: Schedule Public Hearing on Temporary Outdoor Dining Permits 2022
       Gil Piaquadio Town Supervisor asked for a motion to schedule a Public Hearing on 

       June 13, 2022 at 7pm. 

       MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the scheduling of Public Hearing   

       on June 13, 2022 at 7:00pm Motion seconded by Councilman Manley
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –yes; 

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
15. ENGINEERING: Newburgh Commerce Center – Scannell 

       Patrick Hines Engineering Rep is recommending that the Town Board approve the following 
       agreements with Scannell Properties, LLC for a total amount of $1,351,132.00, along 
       with an initial deposit of 4% of the security totaling $54,045.00 should be provided prior to 

       signing. The project received conditional final approval from the Planning Board on 
       May 5, 2022.  
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 A. Storm Water Management and Erosion & Sediment Control Security

     MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Storm Water Management and 
     Erosion & Sediment Control Security agreement. Motion seconded by Councilwoman 

     Greene VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
     Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes 
     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
B. The Access agreement for Private Water and Sewer Facilities Connected to Municipal  

     Systems agreement
     MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve The Access agreement for Private Water 
     and Sewer Facilities Connected to Municipal Systems agreement Motion seconded by 

     Councilman Ruggiero VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes 
     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
  C. Stormwater Management Facility Easement and Maintenance Agreement
       MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve Stormwater Management Facility 
       Easement and Maintenance Agreement Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE: 
       Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes 
       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
16. ANNOUCEMENTS: 
Supervisor Piaquadio announced the Memorial Day Service on Sunday May 29, 2022 at 10am at Town Hall followed by the Memorial Day Parade at 1pm. 
17. PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

       Kevin Malke of 146 N. Dix Ave- asked about turning the intersection of N. Dix Avenue and 

       Taft Avenue into a four-way intersection. Mr. Malke said because of the new apartment 

       complex on Gardnertown Road, Taft Avenue is seeing a lot more traffic on the road. Kids 

       play and ride bikes along there, animals are getting hit, including his own dog and there is a 

       blind curve. 

      Councilman Ruggiero - Head of Traffic and Safety responded by saying he will do a 

      traffic study and see where the numbers come back at. Worst case the town can install 

      Electronic Speed Signs and increase traffic enforcement. 

      Kevin Malke- Stated he owns 4 consecutive lots and asked what the process was to combine 

      all four lots for tax purposes. There is also a paper road that he is interested in purchasing 

      and asked what the process was for that. 
      Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor- There is no clear rule on paper roads. If someone 

      approaches the town about purchasing a paper road there is no clear rule on who owns that 

      property. Property owners on all side can technically have a right to claim on the property as 

      well. The town has only sold a few paper roads because there are restrictions. 
      Kevin Malke – Asked for the processes in writing to purchase a paper road and the process 
      for combining his four lots into one. 
     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor- Give me your contact information and I will send you 

     the information.  
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18. ADJOURNMENT:  7:51pm 
  MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the meeting at 7:51pm 

  Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
  Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; 

  Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      Meeting adjourned at 7:51 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

Lisa M. Vance Ayers 
Town Clerk
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